Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Monday 10th.. February 2014 at 6.00pm
Those present: Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Ian Collis (IC), Bob Trickey (BobT), Bob Bainbridge (BB) and Clerk: Derek Patience.  There were no members of the public in attendance
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies
3. Declaration of Interests

4. Minutes of previous meeting
5. Matters Arising 

6. Correspondence
7. Finance
8. National Grid Substation

9. Broadband 
10. Road Safety
11. Any Other Business
12. Date of next meetings

	None
Councillors Chris Rowland &Jag Flora, County Councillor Chris Parsons, PCSO Ellie Allam
None
Minutes of the meeting on 16th.December 2013 were accepted as a true record, on the proposal of BB, seconded IC, all in favour.
None.
10-Jan-14

RCC

Bicycle Racks

20-Jan-14

RCC

Planning - Hazardous substances - Stamford Storage

20-Jan-14

RCC

Parish Council Forum

20-Jan-14

RCC

Licensing Policy

28-Jan-14

St. Mary's PCC

Donation request

04-Feb-14

RCC

Conduct Committee

04-Feb-14

Essendine Village Hall

2013 accounts

1. Bicycle racks: We need to advise precise location for proposed RCC-funded cycle racks. Suggested sites were at far end of car park by Play area, or outside the Village Hall itself. BobT will raise the matter at next Village Hall meeting
2. St.Mary’s PCC: It was agreed to send a cheque for £500 to assist the church with upkeep of graveyard-proposed KA, seconded BB all in favour.
3. Planning – Hazardous substances, Stamford Storage: It was noted that this application was for reduction in storage of Bromine A9, and cessation of storage of Methyl Bromide A20, Ammonia Nitrate A38 & Compound Fertilizer A40. The Council approved of this wholeheartedly
Current position: The financial update, circulated prior to the meeting, showed expenditure of £3,478 so far this year, from income of £5,927, leaving a current balance of £9,416. After allowing for expenditure for the remainder of the year, a projected end-of-year balance of £8,221 was forecast.
Payment of a cheque for £130 to the Village Hall for room hire charges was approved on the proposal of KA, seconded IC, all in favour.
Matthew Thompson of National Grid responded (to Ryhall PC) as promised to questions raised at the Ryhall PC meeting in November. From these, it is clear that no highway alterations will be necessary at the junction of Stamford Road/Uffington Road, other than temporary steel plating of some kerbs and removal of street furniture. Following delivery of the transformers, all will be restored “as is”.  It is clear, therefore, that the suggestion of the installation of a roundabout at the junction as the community project is a non-starter.
After some discussion it was agreed that, once costings are received from RCC Highways for Speed Indication Devices (SIDs) are received, the Clerk should apply to National Grid for funding towards these as our Community project.

BobT reported that he is arranging a meeting with Rutland Telecom whose work on the cabinet should be completed by end of February. He is still in touch with BT Infinity, who will not undertake a survey until sufficient residents were fully committed and prepared to accept half the cost of some £40k+. He felt that there was little point in continuing dialogue with BT, and that the best way forward was to keep pressure on RT to maintain/improve their service.
Interactive Speed Signs:  A positive meeting had been held on 5th. February with Neil Tomlinson from RCC Highways to discuss the siting of SIDs within the village, and he had subsequently forwarded a map showing proposed locations.  This shows the existing sign in Bourne Road being replaced with a mains powered SID – existing sign to be relocated in Stamford Road opposite Railway Cottages. Two further, solar-powered, SIDs will be located at: 1. the entrance to the village at about 100 yards prior to Glen Crescent 2. Adjacent to the Green just past the entrance to Plover Road.
These proposals were approved unanimously, and the Clerk was asked to confirm this to Neil Tomlinson and request costings asap to enable grant application to proceed.

It was noted that road re-surfacing had been completed, and the addition of “rumble” strips had helped to improve awareness of the speed limit. Neil Tomlinson had instructed the contractors to install “30” roundels, which had not been done, and he will pursue this.
Neighbourhood Watch: BB had attended initial meeting, also attended by PCSO Allam, who put forward some good ideas. It had been a good meeting, although Adele Stainsby still needs street wardens in some areas.  KA suggested that any funding need should be put to the Village Trust.
Village Green: IC reported that, although some work had been done to trees around the green, brambles had not been fully cleared, and would become a problem if not attended to. Clerk to write to RCC 

Dog Fouling: KA had been endeavouring to contact the RCC Dog Warden, without success, to report persistent fouling on the green. It was felt that we should look again at installing dog bins on the green, at the Dunlin Road footpath, and adjacent to Glen Crescent, with notices around the green. Clerk to investigate prices and costs of emptying.
Car Parking: KA reported that some residents had complained about inappropriate parking in Plover Road immediately opposite the entrance to Dunlin Road. This has been the cause of a number of “near misses” in recent weeks, with cars having to pull out to the offside of the road often into the path of vehicles exiting Dunlin Road. Clerk to write to PCSO Allam and RCC Highways.
Mon 14th. April 2014

Mon.19th. May 2014 – Annual Parish Meeting

All meetings will commence at 6.00pm
There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 18.55
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